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Issue 22 Newsletter 19 April 2024 
 

 

I hope you all had a fabulous Easter.  Your girls have bounced back into school and have been keen 

to share their holiday news with me!  Welcome to the three new families joining us this term. 

 

The summer term is always my favourite, not just because of the weather and light mornings and 

evenings!  I love the fact that the girls get to show their many talents not just in the classrooms in 

lessons but also through music concerts, Stem Day, Art Day and Sports Days.  With the family picnic, 

May Fair and the auction to look forward to the PTA will also be busy.  No two days are the same 

with so much to do!  I have the pleasure of directing the Form V & VI Shakespeare play this term 

too!  The very busy last Saturday of the term is such a wonderful way to end our year and I hope to 

see you all at the Family Evening. 

 

This term we will welcome the return of Mrs Edwards from her maternity leave.  I am delighted to 

announce that Miss Beringer, who has been the maternity cover this year, will be staying with us next 

year.  You may recall earlier in the year I announced that Mrs Guise will be stepping down from her 

Deputy Head role but will stay on as our SENCo next year.  I am happy to announce that Mrs 

Johnson will be joining the staff as the new Deputy in September.  She has lived and worked locally 

for a number of years and has a very good understanding of the local secondary schools both state 

and independent.  I have no doubt she will be a tremendous asset to the school and look forward to 

working with her.  She will be coming along to various events this term so that she can meet both you 

and the girls.  I am sure you will all make her welcome. 

 

I hope you all have a great weekend and good luck to any family members running the London 

Marathon! 

 

 

Penny Woodcock 

 

  

 

CHARLOTTE HOUSE  

NURSERY, PRE-PREP & PREP SCHOOL  



 

Sports Report 
 

On Sunday 24 March a team including Grace, Rebecca W, me, Hannah, Anabel G, Radhika, 

Keshavi, Mettabel, Arabella and Nehanna went to a netball tournament at St Margaret’s.  I have to 
say that this was one of the most exciting games of netball I have been in for a long time.  We have 

become so much better; all of our netball skills have gone to the top shelf.  However, this game 

was quite different because at the end of each half some music played for the last 10 seconds of 

the match and if you do shoot it would count as double points and we did get some double point 

goals.  Well done to everyone who played and we all did so well that we came in 3rd place and all 

got shiny medals.  It was a true team effort and from attack to defence we played our hearts out. 

 

Hattie 

Games Captain 

 

 

 

 

Excellence Book 
 

Leah Form I Reading 

Asha Form I Reading 

Ruby Form I Science 

Shreeya Form I Science 

Annabel P Form VI English homework 

Keshavi Form VI English homework 

Anabel G Form VI English homework 

Aleeza Form VI English homework 

Amelie Form VI English homework 

Isha Form VI English homework 

Aarya Form VI PE 

Aleeza Form VI PE 

 Form I & II Good behaviour at Legoland 

Eva Form I Bravery 

Ruby Form I Bravery 

Felicity Form I Bravery 

Violet Form I Bravery 

Georgia Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Ruby Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Eva Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Kitty Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Felicity Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Shailee Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Shreeya Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Lauren Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Leah Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Zoya Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Sienna  Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 



Asha Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Sophie Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Amaya Form I Holiday homework & reciting a poem off by heart 

Isha Form VI Geography 

Hattie Form VI Science 

Isha Form VI Science 

 

PHSEE was the focus of our celebration assembly today, well done Sophie Wi, Nyra, Zoya, Ruhi, 

Jessica, Anaya, Isabelle & Hannah. 

 

Well done to the girls who brought in their awards and trophies so we could celebrate their out of 

school achievements: 

 

Arabella M Ruhi 

 

The following commendation certificates have been given out: 

 

Bronze Certificate 

 

Bella (N) 

 

Gold Certificate 

 

Leah (I) 

 

 

 

 

 

Who has a birthday since the beginning of April?  

 
Grace  Annabel P 

Charlotte W Annalise 

Ruby Violet  

 

 

 

 

The week ahead at a glance 

 
Monday 22 April Lunchtime & after school clubs start 

Wednesday 24 April 8.00pm PTA meeting 

Thursday 25 April Form VI to Sky Studios 

Friday 26 April ESSA Swimming relays 

 

 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?safe=vss&sa=X&rlz=1T4WQIB_enGB510GB511&biw=1680&bih=923&tbm=isch&tbnid=xnpACMK25bqgfM:&imgrefurl=http://www.blackcatfireworks.co.uk/blog/birthday-fireworks-%E2%80%93-celebrate-with-a-bang/2011/01/&docid=YuYqFqE__scWCM&imgurl=http://www.blackcatfireworks.co.uk/blog/wp-content/uploads/2011/01/birthday-f.bmp&w=360&h=218&ei=jOApUq69Doas0QWw_4GgBQ&zoom=1&ved=1t:3588,r:95,s:0,i:376&iact=rc&page=3&tbnh=174&tbnw=288&start=63&ndsp=37&tx=167&ty=113

